
 

 

September 24, 2018 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen 
Executive Secretary 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
500 E Capitol Ave 
Pierre, SD  57501-5070 

 

 
RE: In the Matter of the Application by Crocker Wind Farm, LLC for a Permit for a 

Wind Energy and a 345 kV Transmission Line in Clark County, South Dakota, for 
the Crocker Wind Farm 

 EL 17-055 

Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 

In accordance with paragraph 23 of the Permit Conditions approved by the South Dakota 
Public Utilities Commission (“Commission”) and included as Attachment A to its June 12, 2018 
Final Decision and Order Granting Permit to Construct Facilities and Notice of Entry (“Order”) 
in the above-referenced docket, Crocker Wind Farm, LLC (“Crocker”) submits the enclosed 
documents: 

 Affidavit of Melissa Schmit in Support of Request for Approval of Turbine 
Adjustment; 

 Exhibit A – Maps of Turbine Adjustment (Public and Confidential Versions); 

 Exhibit B – Summary of Turbine Adjustment Requirement Compliance;  

 Exhibit C –  Addendum to the Sound Level Assessment; 

 Exhibit D – Updated Shadow Flicker Assessment;  

 Updated Project Layout Map (depicting the proposed turbine shift in this filing, 
and the eight turbine shifts under 325 feet submitted separately); 

 Updated Project Constraint Maps (depicting the proposed turbine shift in this 
filing, and the eight turbine shifts under 325 feet submitted separately); and 

 Certificate of Service. 
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As indicated in the enclosed Affidavit, Crocker proposes one (1) turbine adjustment over 325 
feet, and therefore is submitting a request for approval of the proposed turbine adjustment.  As 
demonstrated by the enclosed documentation, with the exception of exceeding 325 feet, the 
proposed turbine adjustment meets the other requirements of paragraph 23 and the Commission’s 
Order.  

 If you have any questions, please let me know. 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Mollie M. Smith 
 
Mollie M. Smith 
Attorney at Law 
Direct Dial:  612.492.7270 
Email:  msmith@fredlaw.com 
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